
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

OF CROSSETT SCHOOL DISTRICT #52

TUESDAY, APRIL 14, 2015
The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Crossett School District was held at Crossett High School, 301 West 9th, Crossett, AR, at 5:30 p.m. on April 14, 2015.

I.       ROLL CALL
Members Present:

Eddie Goodson, President
Jeff Langley, Vice President

Keith Carter, Secretary

Keith Medders
Others Present:
Barbara Wood, Superintendent
Barbara Garner, Assistant Superintendent

Norman Hill, Business Manager

20 Staff & Visitors

2 Members of the Media

II.      PRAYER
III.    MINUTES
The minutes of the regular March 9, 2015, the special March 12, 2015 and the special March 16, 2015 meetings were approved by unanimous consent at 5:32 p.m.
IV.    OLD BUSINESS

V.     NEW BUSINESS
A. CHS Students of the Month
CHS Principal Alicia Brown introduced the March, April and May Students of the Month:
March:

Ninth Grade – Jessica Tran, Tenth Grade – Jessie Croswell, Eleventh Grade – T. K. Smith, and Twelfth Grade – James Michael Riles

April:

Ninth Grade – Daylan Deal, Tenth Grade – Marcus Bornslater, Eleventh Grade – Logan Melanson and Twelfth Grade – Kacee Jo Leonard
May:

Ninth Grade – Colin White, Tenth Grade – Adriana Goodwin, Eleventh Grade – Rachel Langley and Twelfth Grade – Alize Jones

B. Financial Report

Norman Hill presented the Financial Report which was approved by unanimous consent at 5:45 p.m.
C. Request to Address the Board
Marcileno Reed and Michael Thompson requested that the Board recognize the Crossett Track Booster Club as an official Crossett School District booster club.  Mr. Goodson informed them that the matter would be taken under consideration.
D. Bus Bids
Mr. Hill recommended that the Board accept the low bid from Central States Bus Sales for three 77 passenger air-conditioned Class C busses.  Mr. Langley moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Medders seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 5:53 p.m.
E.  Board Policies
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board approve the attached Board Policies updated by the ASBA Policy Services through March 2015.  Mr. Goodson moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Carter seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 5:57 p.m.
F.   2015-2015 Standards Review
Barbara Garner, Assistant Superintendent, reported on the Arkansas Department of Education’s On-campus Standards Review of Crossett School District conducted on February 5, 2015 and the corrected violation in our Parent-Student Handbook.

G.  2014-2015 Audit Report  
Mr. Langley moved to accept the Audit Report as presented, Mr. Carter seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 6:03 p.m.
H.  Accountability/CHS Review

Veronica Robinson, CES Principal, Lou Gregorio, CMS Principal and Alicia Brown, CHS Principal presented their Accountability Reports for the 3rd Nine Weeks (attached).
I.  Executive Session:  For the Purpose of Considering Employment and Resignations
Mr. Goodson declared the Board to be in Executive Session at 6:19 p.m. The Regular Session resumed at 6:58 p.m.
Mr. Medders left the meeting at 6:58 p.m.

Dr. Wood recommended that the Board adopt a resolution seeking permission from the Arkansas Department of Education for Crossett School District to employ Betty Fox as a special education teacher notwithstanding her relationship as step-mother-in-law of  board member Keith Medders.  Mr. Langley moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Carter seconded, and the motion passed 3-0 at 7:01 p.m.
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board employ Betty Fox, pending permission being granted.  Mr. Carter moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Langley seconded, and the motion passed 3-0 at 7:01 p.m.

Mr. Medders reentered the meeting at 7:02 p.m.


H.  Personnel Actions
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board rehire the attached list of Licensed Personnel for the 2015-2016 school year.  Mr. Goodson moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Medders seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:03 p.m.
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board employ Norma Watts as CES Parental Involvement Facilitator for the 2015-2016 school year and Jacqueline Hennington as CHS Parental Involvement Facilitator for the 2015-2016 school year.  Mr. Langley moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Carter seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:03 p.m. 
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board employ the following list of Licensed Personnel:

Kit Bonds – CMS 8th grade Math Teacher for the 2015-2016 school year

Amy Simon – CMS 6th Grade Social Studies for the 2015-2016 school year

Regina Vaughn – CMS Music and Choir Teacher for the 2015-2016 school year

Elizabeth Britting – CMS 8th Grade Social Studies Teacher for the 2015-2016 school year

Tabitha Hightower – CHS Science Teacher for the 2015-2016 school year 

Jeremy Nixon - CHS Social Studies Teacher for the 2015-2016 school year

Mr. Carter moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Medders seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:04 p.m.

Dr. Wood recommended that the Board accept the resignations of the following Licensed Personnel:

Monica Swan Giles – CLC Kindergarten Teacher effective eat the end of the 2014-2015 school year
Morgan Dickerson – CMS 8th Grade Social Studies effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year

Austin Coleman – CHS Math Teacher effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year

Mary Beth Kinchen – CHS English Teacher effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year

Preston Peeden – CHS Social Studies Teacher effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year

Rebecca Puelle – CHS Science Teacher effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year

Amanda Hall – CHS English Teacher effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year

Mr. Langley moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Goodson seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:05 p.m.

Dr. Wood recommended that the Board accept the resignation by retiring of Robert W. McMahen, CHS Spanish Teacher/Coach/Bus Driver effective at the end of 2014-2015 school year.  Mr. Medders moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Langley seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:05 p.m.
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board accept the resignations by retiring of Caroline Davis, CMS SPED Paraprofessional effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year and Jimmy McHenry, Crossing Guard effective at the end of the 2014-2015 school year.  Mr. Langley moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Carter seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:05 p.m.
Dr. Wood recommended that the Board re-hire the following Sponsors for the 2015-2016 school year:
Judy McCay /Wanda Henderson – CHS Co-Cheerleader Sponsors
Melissa Martar – CHS Eaglette Sponsor 

Wanda Henderson – CMS Cheerleader Sponsor

Rhonda Guin – CMS Juniorette Sponsor

Mr. Langley moved to accept the recommendation, Mr. Medders seconded, and the motion passed 4-0 at 7:06 p.m.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:06 p.m.

_______________________________________________________

President

_______________________________________________________

Secretary

_______________________________________________________
Recorder
______________________________________
Date

